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By  John Hoffmann

DEER WACKINESS ALIVE AND WELL IN TOWN AND COUNTRY:

The Postcard:  All city residents received a postcard from the “Give A Deer A Hysterectomy” people.  They claimed Al Gerber has come up with the mathematical solution to the deer problem.   

Judging from copies of letters to the mayor and Board of Aldermen that I have been BCC’ed I have to think the deer postcard has caused a backlash and maybe generated more comments to elected officials from the lethal deer control people.  

West Magazine:  Casey Godwin, a writer for the very conservative West Magazine, (I call Godwin a writer, because there is very little evidence of reporting in any of Godwin’s articles) apparently has drunk the Kool-Aide being served by the Gerber group and Mariette Palmer.  Godwin lists Gerber’s resume in one article and then quotes him as having the most cost effective method of deer control without ever doing the math and seeing that Gerber’s figures don’t make any sense. (It has been odd that the very conservative West Magazine has given far more publicity over the years the far left wing deer people.)  
Deer Reality Check or You Do the Math: Deer control is needed for four reasons:

1)  Stop the overpopulation of deer

2)  Reduce the risk of deer-motor vehicle accidents

3)  Reduce the risk of disease through deer ticks and deer waste

4)  Reduce damage to private and public property       

It costs more than $1,100 to sterilize a deer.  It costs about $400 for our contractor to shoot and kill a deer. 
If you sterilize a deer you have only eliminated one of the four problem areas, overpopulation.  If you shoot and kill a deer you have eliminated all four. 

While wildlife experts recommend between 10-and-20 deer per square mile, at the end of 2010 we had 66 deer per square mile in the 10 square miles of T&C west of I-270.  Add to that number about 100 or more twin births this summer and we are now looking at a deer population of 88 per square mile.

BAD MATH:  Gerber’s odd math formula includes that each unsterilized doe has a fawn every year.  Hello! These does are having twin and triplet births each year.  Single births are the exception. This simple fact further shows Gerber’s equation is living away with the fairies.  
MONDAY October 10, 2011  THE DEER VOTE:  I don’t want to bore you with all comments made at the meeting before the deer vote.  Most of the deer lovers made the same statements they have for years.  There were a number of new faces from the lethal deer management camp. 

The bill that came up for vote was to hire White Buffalo to kill 300 deer between December of 2011 and March of 2012.  The total cost was to be $133,000 which included shipping deer to the local food pantry and the butchering costs. 

.Aldermen Al Gerber and Steve Fons attempted to add amendments to the bill to increase the area required from 5 adjoining acres to 10 acres, which would make it harder to harvest deer in subdivisions in Ward 2.  This one failed on a 5-3 vote with Nancy Avioli voting with Gerber and Fons.  The other amendment not to allow portable stands on the back of a pickup truck was defeated 6-2.  Fons said the bill was unsafe without the amendments. 

The Gerber tried to seek in an amendment that would require sterilization to be done.  That failed 6-2.  Next he tried to reduce the number of deer to be killed.  That also failed 6-2. 

The final vote for the bill was 7-1.  Fons, who spoke that the original bill was too dangerous…voted for it!        
CARDINAL BROADCASTER AND TOWN & COUNTRY SERIAL DRUNK DRIVER:  The second drunk driving arrest of Cardinal TV broadcaster and Ward 1 Town and Country resident, Dan Mclaughlin within a year by the Chesterfield Police caused  me to wonder exactly what were the terms of his probation after his August 2010 DWI.  The Chesterfield Municipal Court would not let me view the file on Friday or Monday.  So much for open public court records!  I was able to obtain the police report of the first DWI, but not the report of the most recent arrest. 

McLaughlin was arrested on Monday August 16at 10:44pm by Chesterfield Police Officer Daniel Dunn.
The public reported McLaughlin’s large SUV was swerving from lane to lane on eastbound Highway 40 from St. Charles into Chesterfield.
According to the report Officer Dunn found the reported vehicle after entering Hwy 40 from Chesterfield Parkway and observed that the driver was swerving and unable to maintain a constant speed, going back and forth from 40mph to 60 mph.

When Officer Dunn first tried to stop McLaughlin he failed to stop and drove into Town and Country. Dunn also noticed that despite it being a clear night, the rear windshield wiper on the SUV was turned on.

Once McLaughlin stopped and when he was asked for his driver’s license, McLaughlin introduced himself and tried to shake Dunn’s hand. 
When asked how much he had to drink, McLaughlin first said nothing and then changed his answer to “not much.”

When Dunn had McLaughlin get out of the SUV, he staggered.  It appeared as if he had urinated on his pants.

McLaughlin then did what really irritates cops…he kept repeating who he was and all the work he does for Backstoppers. He continued to say this as he failed the field sobriety tests.  At one point he stopped saying who he was and told Dunn that he could not perform a requested test “even if he was sober.”  He almost fell several times while doing the tests and could not complete counting tests. Dunn wrote that he stopped giving the tests as he feared for Mclaughlin safety (falling down) and that McLaughlin could not or would not perform the tests any longer. 
When Dunn placed McLaughlin under arrest, McLaughlin first began to resist handcuffing before complying. He then repeatedly told Dunn he was almost home and for Dunn to follow him or just drive him home.  At one point Dunn reported that instead of saying he only lived a block and a half away McLaughlin said he only 

“lived a month and a half away.” 
 In reality McLaughlin lives miles where he was stopped.  McLaughlin  lives on Ballas Court. 
Then McLaughlin said something that turned him from just being another DWI suspect into a jerk in the eyes of most cops.  He began asking why Dunn and the assisting officer Ryan Kellenberger were doing this to him and told Dunn how he (Dunn) was going to ruin his (McLaughlin) career. Of course Dunn had nothing to do with any adverse effect on McLaughlin’s career.  All that goes on to McLaughlin’s shoulders.

Once at the police station McLaughlin refused to take a breath test.
In November of 2010 he received a suspended imposition of sentence probation term from the libel Chesterfield judge who has a record for being soft on drunk drivers.  How a person who refuses to take a breath test can be given a “no record” probation term for drunk driving is a mystery to me.

In September of 2011, the same week a local high school teacher was killed by a drunk driver on a Chesterfield road, McLaughlin was arrested for DWI again in Chesterfield this time on Baxter Road after he crashed his car and attempted to flee the scene.  He again refused to take a breath test.

The a link to the 2010 DWI report is on the website http://johnhoffmann.net
TOWN AND COUNTRY CITY NEWSLETTER:

DALTON BACK TO DOUBLE DIGITS: It is good to see that Mayor Jon Dalton is back to using the city newsletter as a personal PR bulletin. In the fall edition of the newsletter Dalton’s smiling face appeared a mere 11 times, twice he used the same photograph. His face appeared six times in the first four pages!  

With a recession going on you would think the mayor might be able to cut his missives at the front of the newsletter to maybe a page-and-a-half instead of his usual 3 or 4 pages.  But looking for the mayor in city newsletters is a lot like playing “Where’s Waldo” but instead of just one Waldo we get 11.    
NEWSLETTER INSULTS FORMER CHIEF DEL MAR:  Skip Del Mar was the Public Safety Chief and then Police Chief in Town and Country for parts of four decades.  He certainly served the community well during that time.  Now the current city leaders took a slap at Del Mar in newsletter while mentioning the retirement of Joe Larrabee from the police department.  

Larrabee was the last of three members of the old public safety (police & fire) department who went to the police department instead of the fire department when the city expanded in 1983 and dropped the “public safety concept”, contracting fire service with the old Manchester Fire District and operating its own police department. 

The newsletter article indicated when Joe started with T&C back in 1979 he was “thrown a raincoat” and given no training in firefighting. Fire training back in the 1970s was limited in the area, but T&C had training and no one was issued a “raincoat.” Joe received the expensive fire proof turnout gear and “bunkers” likely from a former employee. 
I wrote the following email to City Administrator John Copeland:

John,

Was it necessary to insult Skip Del Mar in the piece on Joe Larrabee leaving the department?

Joe was not thrown a “raincoat” when he joined the department. He probably was given someone else’s turn out gear.  He had an option to buy his own.  There was not a Fire Academy back then…but I know for a fact that Skip had regular in-service training (normally on duty) that included driving courses at the Special School District parking lot and practice with equipment.  That dated back to the 1960s.

Also the old time “fire nuts” on the department like George Merkel and Bob Grubb took new guys and personally spent hours going over equipment on the truck and how to use it.   T&C had good equipment on the fire truck.  It is true the department was not very good on the police or fire side as practice makes perfect and there was not much activity for either police or fire. 

Still no one was just “thrown a raincoat.”

I found that entire paragraph insulting to Skip and the people who worked for him.  I hope 30 years from now you are remembered more kindly.

John     
CONVICTED DRUG DEALER DROPS SUITS AGAINST BLOGGER:  If you remember our local ex-convict, Brian Marchant-Calsyn, who served Federal prison time for sale and distribution of LSD in the 1990’s, filed suit against a man and his girlfriend from Michigan.  Marchant-Calsyn changed his name from Marchant to Marchant-Calsyn   in 2001 when he started creating Internet sales companies.  Brian after his release from the Lewisburg Prison had worked in sales for S&K Investments, a Ponzi scheme run by two Town and Country residents, who were both convicted of fraud in the late 1990s. .  

Over the years investors of companies set up by Marchant have sued claiming fraud and misrepresentation.  There were a number of judgments against Marchant and one of his companies Health Career Agents in 2010.

One former investor, Larry White of Michigan, created websites using the names of Marchant companies and adding the word “sucks.”  For instance he has sites named healthcareeragentssuck.com, careeragentssucks.com, internetrecruitingsucks.com and zealsalessucks.com.  White as a former investor wanted to warn possible future investors of how he lost a lot of money and he gives his opinion of Marchant. 

Marchant sued White and White’s girlfriend in St. Louis County Circuit Court in April. White hired local attorney Chet Pleban and had the case moved to Federal Court.  After taking depositions and just days before a hearing to dismiss, Marchant dropped all the suits against White and his girlfriend.      

You might think that White won.  Think again…his legal defense cost him $21,000. White is thinking about suing both Marchant and Marchant’s latest lawyer (he never has the same one twice) Ted Frapolli to recoup his legal expenses and other damages. 

Here are the companies Marchant has been with or started since his release from prison:

1997-1999 S-K Investments  (Company dissolved after owners convicted of running it as a Ponzi Scheme.

2000   MyInjuryClaim.com  The Wall Street Journal reported that his company overstated its abilities and WSJ article used words such as “illegal” and unethical.”

2001 Marchant’s new internet company was Internet Recruiting Group.  That short lived business generated 18 lawsuits filed by the State of Missouri, creditors and investors. 

2003 The next company was Strategic Research Network.  This company also failed.  
2006  Marchant started Health Career Agents, an internet company that for between $30,000 and $50,000 would have investors on their way to recruiting medical professionals for hospitals.  Health Career Agents at one time had offices on the North Highway 40 Outer Road and Mason Road. By December of 2008 they were evicted for non payment of rent. Health Career Agents generated 27 lawsuits in Circuit Court. 

By 2010 Health Career Agents was relocated to Michigan by several former office holders under Marchant.  It has now changed its name twice.       

2010  Marchant created Zeal Sales where he offered to try and resell failed Health Career Agents businesses for $10,000.  The corporate address originally for Zeal Sales was a box number at the UPS Store in Manchester.  

GOOD CITIZEN MARCHANT:  Here are some of the highlights from Marchant-Calsyn time in Town and Country from operating his business and moving into his residence at 1976 Topping Road,

2006 Moves in to office Building at N Forty and Mason without obtaining a required fire inspection.

2006-2008 Operates Health Career Agents at N 40 Outer Rd and Mason without a city business license.

2006  Buys a house on 3-plus acre lot at 1976 Topping and buys adjoining 1.6 acre lot

2007 Sued four times personally for breach of contract connected to his business

2008  Illegally cuts down trees on his property without obtaining a permit

2008 Puts up a wrought iron fence around the two properties.  Requests to put up a gate across his shared driveway and has neighbor opposition. Hires zoning lawyer John King who sends neighbors a letter threatening to sue them if they continue to make complaints to the city or appear at meetings about the gate proposal. 

2008  Installs high intensity lights on his tennis courts without a city permit or inspection of the lights. 

2008 Sued two more times for Breach of Contract in connection with his business 

2008 His company Health Career Agents is evicted from the office building at North 40 and Mason. 

2009  Falls behind in tax payments on both pieces of property and his automobiles. 

2009  Mechanics lien filed by Bates Electric for non-payment

2010  Sued by Bylo Brothers for breach of contract under the name Brian Calsyn 
GOOD GOVERNMENT OR STEALING FROM THE POOR:  Here is a column I wrote for the Chesterfield PATCH website a few weeks ago about something that happened at a closed door Town and Country Aldermen meeting back in 2009.

And The Rich Get Richer

How misdirected tax payments hurt most local cities and how one rich town got a windfall

By  John Hoffmann

Closed sessions of city council or board of aldermen meetings by statue are suppose to deal with one of three things.  They are; a personal issue, a lawsuit or some kind of litigation against the city and a real estate transaction. Since 9-11 policies concerning security, purchase of security devices and other security issues have been added to the list.  

In October of 2009 while I was an alderman in Town and Country we went into closed session for none of these reasons, but instead to be informed from the city attorney how over the past five years Town and Country had been on the receiving end of a windfall of misdirected tax revenue that should have gone to all the other county’s cities and towns and not just Town and Country. 

It turns out that Charter Communications, with corporate headquarters and a regional service center located in Town and Country had been giving T&C money that should have gone to other cities.  When Charter charged customers taxes for the purchases for programs or equipment those local taxes were supposed to go to the local community where the customer lived.  Instead we were told the all money was given to Town and Country. 

One reason for having a closed meeting on the subject was that some of the money Charter generates can be reflected by the amount of sales taxes they pay. Local governments cannot make public how much an individual store is paying in sales taxes.  So I cannot say how much we were told the overpayments were. Also we were all required to sign a non-disclosure form concerning the amount of money involved.  

I cannot even hint around about how much money was involved.  So you will have to use your imagination.

It wasn’t like Charter was not paying their taxes. The taxes sent to the State of Missouri were simply distributed to the wrong place.   

What does Chesterfield have to do with all this?  Well for five years Town and Country was getting a lot of money that was suppose to go to other towns.  Chesterfield should have gotten some of that…as should have other cities that have been very had pressed for revenue. Could Chesterfield have kept some of the 17 positions it eliminated in 2010 if they had some of this revenue? Perhaps it would have saved a job or two.  

At the time of the discovery of the misdirected funds Town and Country had an overall reserve of approximately $17 million and a general fund reserve of $12m. The discussion in the room that night in October among elected officials turned to greed.

How could we keep from giving back money that did not belong to us was the topic.  One way was not to tell anyone. That was the suggestion of the City Attorney. 

The Town and Country city attorney, Steve Garrett, was in a very interesting position.  He is also the city attorney for St. Ann, Northwoods, Velda City and Normandy, all North County cities that have been desperate to get additional sources of revenue.  As the city attorney of St. Ann should he sue the City of Town and Country?  By attorney client privilege he could not tell his other clients what was happening in Town and Country.  

To me it was like the bank error put several million dollars in your account, that you know doesn’t belong to you but you spend it anyway. 

What has bothered me for the last few years is that the elected officials of a town that is made up of mostly millionaires decided not to return money it was incorrectly given to the cities and towns made up of not so wealthy folks.
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